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Meeting Minutes

January 15, 2013

In Attendance:
Members: John Meade, Frederick Komenda, Paul Everson, Robert Hazelton

Staff: Joe Gibbs, Asst Harbormaster; Eric Shufelt Marma Manager
Council Liaison: Michael Hersey

L CALL TO ORDER:
Chairman John Meade called the meeting to order at 7:02pm.

1I. MINUTES:
The minutes of November 26, 2012 were differed to next meetin%

III.  NOTICES OF INTENT (NOI):
Bornstein — 153 Freezer Rd (Barnstable Harbor) :
Representatives from BSC engineering presented the project to the cmte. The owners of
Barn Marine services spoke of their cori¢éftis.” The cmte discussed the project and approved
it along with highly recommend the dredging be extended to the abutter as shown on the

presented drawings.

s 3 Bays Pres/Audubon (Sampson’s Island Dredgmg) Lindsey Counsell and
John Odea presented the dredging project to the cmte. The project was discussed and the
cmte had no objections to the project. As-well as encourage the dredging of the iutmde
Cotuit entrance channel... The project.would improve navigation. Mr. Counsell aJlso spoke of
the town pursuing a comprehensive town wide dredging permit.

IV.  MOORING APPEALS: ‘
Unfilled Rental moormgs 2012. Both Crosby Yacht Yard and Oy§ter Harbors

Marine had unfilled rental moorings in 2012. The cmte granted the appeal so they could
renew their permits.

V. OLD BUSINES:
Proposed changes to the mooring and marina regulations were d1s§;ussed

The committee was all in favor to move forward with them.

VI. NEW BUSINESS:
Cape Marine Contracting request for a commercial mooring was tabled as no

one was there to represent them.



VII. CORRESPONDENCE: ‘
Letters and emails from Kate Plettner, Warren/Susie Wheelwright, Brad Wheelwright and $obert

Johnson.

VIII. HARBORMASTER REPORT: j
Harbormaster’s Office applied for and received a Port Security Grant and the Town Council has
accepted it. This will be for additional patrols and expand the camera system to the 3 bays area. Waiting lists

must be received in the Harbormasters Office by March 15 at 4: 15pm. Mooring renewals will be s ent out
February 1*. Harbormaster will be advertising seasonal positions shortly. Barn Harbor project 60% done and
material is being moved to shooting range. January 31 is the end of dredging window. Slip deposiﬁs are due

by January 31.

IX.  ADJOURNMENT:
The meeting adjourned at 9:04pm.

Documents:
-Bornstein notice of intent documents
-3 Bays Preservation/Audubon notice of intent documents
-Proposed mooring regulation changes
-Proposed marina regulation changes
-Email from Kate Plettner — Bornstein NOI
-Email from Warren/Susie Wheelwright — 3 Bays/Audubon NOI
-Email from Brad Wheelwright - 3 Bays/Audubon NOI
-Email from Robert Johnson - 3 Bays/Audubon NOI

Respectfully Submitted,

Joe Gibbs
Assistant harbormaster/Mooring Officer



